
  

China Primary School 
Regional School Unit No. 18 - ​ www.rsu18.org 

Belgrade – China - Oakland - Rome – Sidney 
 ​Engaging Learners  ~  Strengthening Communities  ~  Creating Global Leaders 

 

Carl W. Gartley 
Superintendent of Schools 

Keith Morin 
Chief Academic Officer 

Darlene Pietz 
Principal 

   

October 20, 2020 
 

Teacher In-Service Workshop - No School - Friday, Oct 23 
Teacher In-Service Workshop - No School - Friday, Nov 6 
Veterans’ Day Holiday - No School - Wednesday, Nov 11 

 
Free & Reduced Price Lunch Survey 

Dear Parent/Guardian: 

As you know, due to provisions in the CARES Act, RSU 18 is able to offer free breakfast and free lunch                     
to all students this year.  We are so pleased to be able to offer this to all families in this difficult time.  

In a normal year, the free and reduced lunch application is what determines a students’ eligibility for free                  
lunch. Even though we sent these applications out to everyone this year, understandably many people               
did not return these forms because free lunch was already set for the year. However, these forms also                  
have a direct impact on the amount of state and federal funding we receive. If we cannot collect enough                   
Economic Status Data for our district it will mean less money for our schools. This will result in a                   
reduction of services for our students and/or an increase in taxes. I am sending out this survey to collect                   
the data we need as we work with the state and federal government to determine our funding levels for                   
next year. 

I urge anyone who did not return your free and reduced lunch form, regardless of income, to fill out this                    
survey as soon as you can. It should take only a couple of minutes to fill out. If you are not sure if you                        
returned your form, go ahead and fill this out. 

Click here to fill out the survey. ​   THANK YOU! 

Sincerely,  

Carl Gartley, Superintendent of Schools 

Fire Prevention Week Follow-Up 
Congratulations to one final poster contest winner: Our firefighters were so impressed with this              
poster entry, they wanted to recognize one additional student - Annabelle Walker - for her Most                
Artistic poster contest entry. ​Again, thanks to all third graders who participated, and thanks to all our                 



local volunteer firefighters for their dedication and service to our community. ​They truly are our               
hometown heroes! 

In-Person vs. Remote Instruction for Trimester 2 
A parent survey was sent by email and text message last week. The survey asks if parents would like                   
their children to continue with the same placement, change to “in-school”, or change to remote learning                
for Trimester 2. If you have not done so already, please complete your survey response and submit it                  
ASAP. Please complete this form only once and submit by October 21. The learning plan you choose                 
will begin on November 30 and will end on March 12. Whichever plan that you feel is the best for your                     
child(ren) will be their learning plan for the whole trimester.  Thank you for your continued support! 

Scholastic Book Fair @ CPS 
 

Dear Parents and Families, 

Our Fall Book Fair at China Primary School is on-line this year. You will have the opportunity to                  
shop for books virtually for more than two weeks! The dates for the fair will run from October                  
26th through November 7th. All orders $25 and over will ship free directly to your home. ​The                 
link for on-line shopping is ​https://www.scholastic.com/bf/chinaprimaryschool ​. ​This link will         
go live 5 days before the fair opens. This is a great time to be thinking about doing some holiday                    
shopping.  Please help support the CPS Library. 

Thank you, 
Mrs. Boudreau 

Parent / Teacher Conferences at CPS 
Trimester 1 Parent / Teacher Conferences will take place ​virtually from Monday, Nov 2, through Friday,                
Nov 13. ​Our common night for conferences is Tuesday, Nov 10, from 3:00-7:00pm. We are once                
again asking parents to visit our CPS Conferences website at ​https://sites.google.com/rsu18.org/cps-ptcs           
to sign up for a conference time. You may also contact your child’s teacher by calling the school @                   
445-1550 and leaving a message requesting a conference time. We are looking forward to seeing you at                 
parent / teacher conferences. 

RSU 18 District - Wide News 
Want to keep up with district news? Follow us at ​https://rsu18messenger.com/ 

Upcoming Events: 
● National School Bus Safety Week Monday, Oct 19, through Friday, Oct 23 
● School Board Meeting Wednesday, Oct 21, 7:00pm 
● Teacher In-Service Workshop Friday, Oct 23 - NO SCHOOL 
● Scholastic Book Fair @ CPS Monday, Oct 26 - Saturday, Nov 7 - ​see article above 
● Daylight Savings Time Ends - Turn Clocks Back 1 Hour - Sunday, Nov 1 
● Trimester 1 Parent/Teacher Conferences Nov 2 - Nov 13, Common Night Tuesday, Nov 10 -               

3:00pm - 7:00pm - ​teachers will soon invite parents to sign up for a virtual appointment via Sign                  
Up Genius 

● Election Day Tuesday, Nov 3 - polls open 7:00am - 8:00pm in the portable building behind the                 
China Town Office 

● China PTO Meeting Thursday, Nov 5, 6:00pm via Facebook Live 
● Teacher In-Service Workshop Friday, Nov 6 - NO SCHOOL 
● Veterans’ Day Holiday Wednesday, Nov 11 - NO SCHOOL 
● Thanksgiving Holiday Break Wednesday, Nov 25 - Friday,  Nov 27 - NO SCHOOL 



China PTO News 

Want to join the PTO: ​We would love to have you! We meet on the first Thursday of                  
every month at 6:00pm via Facebook Live. Our next meeting is Thursday, Nov 5. Email               
us at ​chinaschoolsPTO@gmail.com​ to get your name on our list. 
 

Reminder:  
The very last day for Theme Basket Donations is Friday, Oct 30.  





 

WHEN YOU SHOP WITH AMAZON 

 

Community News 
Cub Scout Pack 479 News: ​Cub Scout Pack 479 is still selling masks through the China                
Town Office as a fundraiser. Masks are $2 each, or $8 for a 5-pack of masks. We also                  
are happy to deliver in town, if you email to make arrangements. Please contact              
scouts479@gmail.com​ ​for more information or to order. 



 

 



 

 


